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MEMORANDUM 
 

To: Cabinet Secretaries; Council of State Members; Office of the UNC President; Administrative Office of the 
Courts; Office of Administrative Hearings; General Assembly; North Carolina Community College System; 
Governor’s Mansion; Governor’s Office 
 
From: Secretary Machelle Sanders 
 
 
Re: Lowering of US and NC Flags to Half-Staff in Honor of Former NC Senator Tony Rand 
  
Governor Roy Cooper today ordered all United States and North Carolina flags at state facilities to be 
lowered to half-staff beginning Friday, May 1, 2020 until sunset on Monday, May 4, 2020 in honor of former 
NC State Senator and Senate Majority Leader Tony Rand, who passed away on Friday. A native of Garner, 
North Carolina, Rand served more than 20 years in the NC Senate. As Senator he represented North 
Carolina's 19th District, and served as Chairman of the Rules Committee as well as a right-hand man for 
Senate President Pro Tem Marc Basnight. 
  
After serving many years within North Carolina's General Assembly, Rand dedicated his time as Chairman of 
the Post-Release Supervision and Parole Commission and later as Chairman of the NC Lottery Commission. 
  
Statement from Governor Roy Cooper: 
  
"My good friend, former State Senator Tony Rand was the muscle who moved good ideas into great laws. He 
fought tirelessly for public schools and the UNC system. Behind his brilliant wit and encyclopedic knowledge 
of North Carolina was a man who deeply loved his family, his state and his Tar Heels. Kristin and I send our 
love and deepest sympathy to his family and friends, especially his wife Karen and his sons Ripley and 
Craven." 
  
As a show of respect, individuals, businesses, schools, municipalities, counties and other government 
subdivisions are encouraged to fly the flag at half-staff for the duration of time indicated. 
  
Please note, all North Carolina flag announcements are issued in accordance to regulations outlined in 
the US Flag Code.  
 
 
  

### 
 

 

https://click.icptrack.com/icp/relay.php?r=&msgid=476848&act=111111&c=1346310&destination=https%3A%2F%2Fuscode.house.gov%2Fview.xhtml%3Freq%3Dgranuleid%253AUSC-prelim-title4-chapter1%26saved%3D%257CZ3JhbnVsZWlkOlVTQy1wcmVsaW0tdGl0bGU0LXNlY3Rpb242%257C%257C%257C0%257Cfalse%257Cprelim%26edition%3Dprelim


For flag information, contact the NCDOA Communications Office at communications.office@doa.nc.gov or 919-807-4531. 
To join the North Carolina Flag Alert list, visit http://ncadmin.nc.gov/subscribe-flag-alerts. To review the North Carolina 
State Government Flag Guide, visit https://files.nc.gov/ncdoa/flagbrochure.pdf . 
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